

Vocabulary

•Shopping

- 1 a. Where can you buy the things in the pictures?



1



2



3



4



5



6



7



8

(Marks: 8x0,5 4)

- b. Fill in the gaps with the names of the shops from Ex. 1a.

- Can you go to the for some lettuce and tomatoes, please?
- We're going to the to buy a new aquarium and food for our fish.
- This is my favourite; you can find any book here.
- Many children visit the to buy pens and pencils for school.
- When my silver necklace broke, I took it to the to have it fixed.
- You can find fresh bread, cakes and pies at the
- Do you want to go to the for a new pair of trainers?
- The new has computers, smartphones, TVs and lots of other gadgets.

(Marks: 8x0,5 4)

- 2 Fill in the gaps. Use: come, find, get, have, order, save and reserve.

Hey James,
What's up? I heard you're looking for a new bike. I've just returned from a bike shop that opened on Ince Street. It's called Barry's Bikes. Have you heard about it? It's got everything.
You can get any kind of bike you can think of. They also 1) riding gear. The shop's got a huge variety. And if you want something they don't have, they'll 2) it for you. But I'm sure you'll 3) anything you're looking for. Oh, and the staff are really friendly, too. I didn't have any money so I asked them to 4) some gear for me. They even told me about a sale this weekend so we can 5) a discount of 20%. You can 6) a lot of money on your new bike! I'm going on Saturday. Why don't you 7) with me?
Write soon,
Darren

(Marks: 7x0,5 3,5)

•Clothes & Accessories/Patterns & Materials

- 3 Choose the odd one out.

- checked – floral – plain – leather
- linen – cotton – uniform – woollen
- bracelet – sweatshirt – blouse – jumper
- boots – earrings – trainers – high-heels
- handkerchief – skirt – coat – dress

(Marks: 5x0,5 2,5)

•Spending & Money

- 4 Fill in: price, refund, receipt, change and cost.

Luke: Hi, Angie. Did your mum take your music player back?
Angie: Yes. She finally found the 1)
Luke: Great! Did you get another one?
Angie: No. The one I wanted 2) too much. Mum told me to wait until the sales to see if the 3) goes down.
Luke: So did you get a 4)?
Angie: Yes.
Luke: That's good. Anyway, do you have any 5) for this £5 note? I need to buy a bus ticket.
Angie: Yes; here you are.

(Marks: 5x0,5 2,5)

5 Fill in borrow, purchase, fit, afford, suit, charge and match in the correct form.

- I can't to buy a new car, so I'll buy a second-hand one.
- You can tickets for the concert online ; it's more convenient.
- You should wear jeans more often; they really you.
- Do these grey shoes the purple dress I bought for the party?
- I can't believe these baby shoes used to me.
- The waiter the customer twice for the soup by mistake.
- Can I your laptop for tonight? I need it to finish my history project.

(Marks: 7×0,5 3,5)

6 Match the words in column A with the ones in column B to make collocations. Then, use the phrases to complete the sentences that follow.

A		B	
1		a	offer
2		b	card
3		c	items
4		d	hours
5		e	assistant
6		f	room

(Marks: 6×0,5 3)

- The brought Alice a few pairs of shoes to try on.
- Would you like to pay in cash or by, sir ?
- All of the items in this store are on until the end of July.
- The of the mall are Monday to Saturday 10am – 8pm.
- You can only take 3 pieces of clothing into the at any time.
- The in this store have a special security tag on them.

(Marks: 6×0,5 3)

Grammar

•Comparatives/Superlatives (adjectives/adverbs)

1 Choose the correct item.

- Uncle Gary is the **funniest** / **funnier** person in my family.
- Jon plays basketball even **worst** / **worse** than I do.
- The flight arrived **late** / **later** than expected due to bad weather.
- Matthew is the **tall** / **tallest** boy in the whole school.
- The hotel is **farther** / **far** from the beach than we thought.
- The blue dress looks much **best** / **better** on you than the green one.
- Which painting is **more unusual** / **the most unusual** in this art gallery?
- Is the Pacific Ocean **biggest** / **bigger** than the Indian Ocean?
- My cousin Rebecca is **eldest** / **older** than all of my cousins.
- Vanessa is very shy and speaks more **quietly** / **quiet** than her classmates.

(Marks: 10×0,5 5)

2 Put the adjectives/adverbs in brackets in the correct form to complete the text.

Chatuchak Market in Bangkok is probably one of 1) (**large**) you will ever see, not only because of the size of the place but also because of the variety of goods on sale. It would be difficult to find a 2) (**wide**) choice of goods in any other market in the world. Thanks to the clearly numbered sections in the market, it is much 3) (**easy**) for visitors to find their way around without getting lost than in other large markets. Visitors simply get a map so they can move around much 4) (**quickly**) to find the stalls that sell the products they are looking for. Although the market may have 5) (**good**) choice of goods, these are not always at 6) (**low**) prices. Visitors may have to try 7) (**hard**) than they think to get something at a 8) (**low**) price than the seller is offering them. This is all part of the experience though, and great fun, too.

(Marks: 8×0,5 4)

•like – as

3 Fill in like or as.

- 1 A: Greg is a talented musician.
B: Yes. No one can play the guitar him.
- 2 A: Did you have a job when you lived in France?
B: Yes, I worked a chef in a café.
- 3 A: I've just bought a new T-shirt.
B: But it's almost exactly the same your sister's.
- 4 A: What kind of jam is this?
B: I'm not sure, but it tastes apricot to me.
- 5 A: It was far too cold to play football outside today.
B: I know. It was being at the North Pole.
- 6 A: What should we do about this extra room?
B: Well, we could use it a play room.

(Marks: 6×0,5 3)

•Defining & Non-defining relative clauses

4 Fill in who, which, whose, when, where and why. Write whether they can be omitted (O) or not (N).

- 1 A: Did you finish everything in time for the show?
B: Yes, thankfully. Yesterday was a day everything went well. (.....)
- 2 A: We went to the new Mexican restaurant at the weekend.
B: Did you try the dishes Sam recommended? (.....)
- 3 A: It was a shame that Sharon missed the end of the film.
B: I know. Did she say she had to go so suddenly? (.....)
- 4 A: I have a pain in my foot.
B: Well, Dr James is the person you need to see. (.....)
- 5 A: Did you find someone to practise speaking French with?
B: Yes. Brigitte, aunt is from Paris, is helping me a lot. (.....)
- 6 A: I really can't remember I left my keys. (.....)
B: Do you think you might have dropped them?

(Marks: 6×0,5 3)

5 Join the sentences using the relative pronoun or adverb in brackets.

- 1 The children played on the beach. The beach is next to the hotel. (which)
.....
.....
.....
.....
- 2 We'll always remember that trip to France. Our teacher lost the train tickets. (when)
.....
.....
.....
.....
- 3 Paul was ill. He didn't go to his football practice. (why)
.....
.....
.....
.....
- 4 Mandy gives advice to young people. They are preparing to go to university. (who)
.....
.....
.....
.....
- 5 The museum has lots of visitors. Many of them stay for hours. (whom)
.....
.....
.....
.....
- 6 I can see many parents in the audience. Their children will perform in the play. (whose)
.....
.....
.....
.....

(Marks: 6×1 6)

6 Fill in the correct relative pronoun: when, where (x2), which (x2), who, whose and why. Write (D) for defining or (ND) for non-defining. Put commas where necessary.

- The reason the concert was cancelled was because the singer was ill. (.....)
- I'm sure this is the restaurant we had dinner last time we visited Rome. (.....)
- Ralph's Corner is an ice cream bar is popular with young people. (.....)
- December is the month most visitors come to the show on ice. (.....)
- Agatha mother is a dentist is thinking about becoming a doctor. (.....)
- This is the shopping centre Colin bought his latest computer game. (.....)
- Teen Talk is a magazine has a lot of interesting articles for young girls. (.....)
- Nathan likes exercising is going to run in a race next month. (.....)

(Marks: 8x0,5 4)

Grammar revision

7 Choose the correct item.

- The longer she works in the office, she becomes.
A the more tired C the most tired
B most tired D more tired
- These are the lockers you can leave your school bags.
A which C that
B where D what
- Luke is person in the house; he's always leaving his things on the floor.
A less tidy C the less tidy
B least tidy D the least tidy
- The woman I saw earlier used to live next door to us.
A which C that
B whose D who

- Teen Spirit is the best store for teenagers' clothes.

A far C most
B a lot D by far

- Leo is the boy won the art competition with his amazing sculpture.

A which C who
B whose D whom

- John, house is next to mine, invited me to his party on Saturday.

A who C who's
B whose D which

- We watched the aeroplane as it climbed in the sky.

A far highest C higher and higher
B highest and highest D higher and highest

(Marks: 8x0,5 4)

Sentence transformations

8 Complete the second sentence so that it means the same as the first. Use no more than three words.

- Chris is tall and can reach the shirts on the top shelf.
Chris is reach the shirts on the top shelf.
- Sara and Mia are both equally excited about going to Camden Market.
Mia is Sara about going to Camden Market.
- Jan found a job as a manager and now she's in a good mood.
Jan feels much she got the managing job.
- These shoes cost £100 but I thought they would cost only £50.
These shoes cost as I had expected.
- This morning was good and as the day goes on more good things keep happening.
This day just keeps getting better.
- Henry has the exact same jacket as you do.
Henry's jacket is the yours.
- This shop's clothes are much trendier than all the other shops in the area.
This shop has by clothes of all the shops in the area.
- Elena is usually more enthusiastic when we go shopping.
Elena is usual to go shopping.

(Marks: 8x0,5 4)

Everyday English

Choose the correct response.

- A: I think that dress would look great on you.
B: **a** What can I do for you?
b How much is it?
- A: I'd like these two T-shirts, please.
B: **a** How would you like to pay?
b What price is this?
- A: I want to buy a gift for a friend.
B: **a** Are you looking for anything in particular?
b Is this at a discount price?
- A: I think I'll take this bag and these shoes.
B: **a** OK. Here's your change and receipt.
b OK. That's £130 altogether.
- A: I think I'll leave the earrings for now.
B: **a** May I help you with anything else?
b Could I ask you about them?
- A: Do you need some help?
B: **a** Yes. Can I help you with anything else?
b Yes. Can I ask you about the mobile phones?

(Marks: $\frac{6 \times 0,25}{1,5}$)

Phrasal verbs

Fill in the gaps using the phrasal verbs *look for*, *look after*, *look up*, *look out* and *look forward to* in the correct form.

- Karen is someone to share a flat with.
- When you walk on the beach here, for any broken glass.
- Who will your cat when you go on holiday?
- I am really the school holidays this year.
- You can the correct way to spell words in an online dictionary.

(Marks: $\frac{5 \times 0,5}{2,5}$)

Prepositions

Fill in the correct preposition. Use: *in*, *on*, *by* and *for* (x2).

- All swimwear and equipment is sale at Brown's Sports at the moment.
- I've had this leather bag for three years; it was great value money.
- You can order these jeans online and pay them when they are delivered.
- My dad always pays cash whenever he can; he doesn't like using bank cards.
- For online purchases on this website, you will need to pay credit card.

(Marks: $\frac{5 \times 0,5}{2,5}$)

Word formation

Complete the gaps with the correct word derived from the words in bold.

- The shop has some items and sells them at a discount. (**PERFECT**)
- Apart from squares and circles, there are some shapes in the pattern on these shorts. (**REGULAR**)
- The children were very tired at the end of the school day and about practising for the show. (**ENTHUSIASTIC**)
- Angie didn't have a lot of money so she bought a few small and souvenirs for her family and friends. (**EXPENSIVE**)
- The doctor's handwriting was (**LEGIBLE**)

(Marks: $\frac{5 \times 0,5}{2,5}$)

Reading

Read the text and choose the correct option (A, B, C or D).

Queen Victoria Market, Melbourne

Anyone living in Melbourne will tell you that you should not miss a visit to Queen Victoria Market, the largest outdoor market in the southern hemisphere. In fact, this market covers several city blocks over an area of seven hectares (17 acres), which is a little less than the size of ten football fields.

This market is a historic landmark which attracts both tourists and locals. Some parts of the old Western Market still exist from when it first opened in the late 19th century. It has grown in size over the years – in fact, nowadays there are over 600 businesses.

Many people who visit agree that it's one of the best places to find Australian meat, dairy and fish products as well as treasures from Melbourne including clothing, jewellery, handmade arts and crafts. Food lovers should really book to go on the Ultimate Foodie Tour. It gives you the chance to try some of the best foods on offer, learn about the history and meet some of the more colourful characters who work at the market.

The market is open five days a week and only closed on Mondays and Wednesdays. The opening times vary so it's a good idea to check before you go. Although the market is closed on Wednesdays, there are many night events with live entertainment and amazing performers. Sunday is the best day to visit if you like a carnival atmosphere while you shop. This is when street entertainers fill the market and music can be heard all over the place.

If you're anxious about the size of the market, as they'd say in Australia: "No worries mate!" Visitors can rely on the city ambassadors, whose job it is to offer help and advice on market days. These volunteer assistants are easy to spot; just look out for their red uniforms. It's truly impressive how much they know about the area and the market, and they're so helpful that no visit would be complete without talking to them.

- 1 What is the purpose of the text?
A to provide historic information
B to show the importance of a location
C to highlight an event
D to describe an interesting place
- 2 What is true of the market?
A It hasn't changed at all.
B It used to be smaller.
C It is near a sports field.
D It takes up most of the city centre.
- 3 Which item at the market may NOT be from Melbourne?
A artwork
B cheese
C T-shirts
D earrings
- 4 What is the writer's opinion of the market on Sundays?
A It has the cheapest prices.
B It is the best day to try things.
C It is a chance to taste things.
D It is a fun place to be.
- 5 What does the writer admire about the red ambassadors?
A the uniforms they wear
B the information they have
C the volunteer work they do
D the services they offer

(Marks: $\frac{5 \times 2}{10}$)

Listening

You are going to **listen** to **five** short **conversations**. In each conversation, people talk about shopping, gifts, and personal choices. Listen carefully and **decide** whether each **statement** is true (**T**) or false (**F**).

			True	False
1	1)	The woman wants to buy a digital camera.		
	2)	The digital cameras are on sale.		
2	3)	The brother and sister are choosing a birthday gift for their dad.		
	4)	The brother thinks the gold ring is too expensive.		
3	5)	The son wants to buy something that his mom thinks is dangerous.		
	6)	The mother immediately agrees to buy it for him.		
4	7)	The man is excited about changing his look to a crazy color.		
	8)	The woman thinks the new color will match the man's eyes.		
5	9)	The woman wants to buy a blue item in a smaller size.		
	10)	The store has the blue item in a smaller size.		

(Marks: $\frac{\quad}{10 \times 1}$ 10)

Speaking

Read the rubric, then act your monologue.

Imagine you have received a message from an English-speaking friend who is excited to visit you next month. Your friend mentions that she/he can't wait to see the beautiful sites you've talked about and would like to do some shopping. Record a 4/5-minute audio message for your friend. In your message, explain where you would take your friend during her/his visit. Describe some of the best places to see, including any shopping malls or centers, and why you think she/he would enjoy them. Make sure to give details and examples to make your message interesting.

(Marks: $\frac{\quad}{12}$)